TO:

Agenda ltem 6.1

MEMORANDUM

Local Agency Formation Commission

FROM: Stephen Lucas, Executive Officer

SUBJECT: Agenda ltem 6.1 - Executive Officer’s Report

DATE: November 27, 2023 for the meeting of December 7, 2023.

ADMINISTRATION:

Disaster Planning: Staff participated in a California Office of Emergency Services LISTOS
Regional Disaster Ready Summit on September 15 in Chico which caused Staff to see a role for
LAFCo to play in preparing for disasters. Locally, we have coordinated with the Butte County
Office Emergency Services and provided information regarding the Local Hazard Mitigation Plan.
We see an opportunity for LAFCo to further assist with local disaster preparedness by using our
knowledge of all local agencies obtained through municipal service reviews (MSR) to connect
disaster needs with local agency resources. It is Staff’s intention to develop a quick guide of local
agencies and the ways and resources they can assist in emergencies. NEW: Staff was invited
as a stakeholder to the kick-off meeting on November 15, 2023, for the development of the 2024
Butte County Local Hazard Mitigation Plan Update. It our expectation to remain a part of this
process as time permits. Staff has also reached out to our member special districts to participate
in this process. Additionally, Staff led a session at the recent CALAFCO Conference titled
“Disaster Recovery: Its Everyone’s Business”, which is further discussed below.

District Support: Staff was invited to a gathering at the 9,100 acre Gray Lodge on Wildlife Area on
November 3, 2023, in support of Biggs West Gridley Water District who is an active partner in the
Gray Lodge Water Supply Improvement Project. Construction recently wrapped up on 5 1/2 miles
of upgrades to the canals that ship water from the Thermalito Afterbay to the Gray Lodge Wildlife
Area near Gridley. The work included replacing four county road bridges, seven large water-
control structures, three farm bridges and 45 structures that move water into farm fields. BWGWD
was instrumental in the development of the project and this year some 3,000 acres was able to
be flooded in contrast to last years total of only 300 acres!

PROJECT/GENERAL NOTES:

The following items/proposals are being reviewed, discussed and/or considered at various stages.

NEW - City of Biggs — The City of Biggs in close coordination with Staff has developed a Phased
Annexation Plan that outlines the City’s intent to annex lands to the east of the City in order to
enhance its exposure and opportunities along SR 99. Staff suggested the City seek a SB2
Planning Grant from the State Department of Housing and Community Development (HCD) to
prepare a Phased Annexation Plan. The Phased Annexation Plan (Plan) outlines four phases to
pre-zone and annex approximately 520 acres adjacent to the eastern city limits (Attachment 1).
The Plan envisions that pre-zone districts will be consistent with existing General Plan
designations. Current acreage within the Biggs city limits is approximately 414 acres. When fully
implemented, the project would facilitate potential development of approximately 2,380 new
housing units. The City Council adopted the Plan on October 10, 2023. Staff is excited to work
with our City partner on making this effort as success and continues to meet on the matter as
necessary. The complete Biggs Annexation Plan can be viewed by clicking HERE.
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https://www.dropbox.com/scl/fi/r0g73nac6f4dlykatkp6d/9.B.2.-2023-10-10-Phased-Annex-Plan-Adopt.pdf?rlkey=ccsklai614lt9vthfq0f53flj&dl=0
https://www.dropbox.com/scl/fi/r0g73nac6f4dlykatkp6d/9.B.2.-2023-10-10-Phased-Annex-Plan-Adopt.pdf?rlkey=ccsklai614lt9vthfq0f53flj&dl=0

City of Gridley -

» NEW Planning Process — Staff has become aware of a humber of concerns related the City
planning processes related to agricultural mitigation, impacts to drainage and irrigation
district facilities, noticing and the lack of early coordination with affected agencies such as
Biggs West Gridley Water District, Butte Water District, Joint Water Districts and Reclamation
District No. 833. In order to address these concerns, Staff has been actively reviewing City
planning proposals to ensure the identified issues, - perhaps others — are adequately
addressed by the City before taking actions. Most recently, Staff was informed of a City
General Plan Amendment to reduce agricultural buffers on new development proposals from
the existing 300ft to 100ft. Staff knew this was problematic for a number of agencies and for
a number of reasons, most notably a lack of proper notice and coordination. To this end,
Staff sent a letter (Attachment 2) to the City Planning Commission offering our comments.
Staff also viewed the City Planning Commission meeting on November 15, 2023, at which
the matter was freely discussed, comments received and was continued indefinitely. This
will allow for proper public notice and coordination with affected agencies as required by law.

» MSR/SOI Update — The City has expressed an interest in updating its MSR and SOI Plan in
anticipation of new development proposals being considered. Staff entered into a Letter
Agreement with the City to conduct this effort, similar to agreements with the City of Chico
and City of Oroville.

City of Oroville MSR Update — The City of Oroville is in the process to evaluate its growth goals
and has determined that the City needs to update its SOI to accommodate new development
goals and at the same time update its MSR to reflect its current service capabilities and financial
position. The City has requested LAFCo update its MSR at City expense and executed a Letter
Agreement with LAFCo to prepare the MSR update. The City has entered into a contract with
Policy Consulting Associates to complete the project under LAFCo supervision. NEW Staff has
assumed the responsibility to complete this project and expects to have a Public Review Draft
available in December with a public meeting tentatively scheduled for February 2024.

Paradise Irrigation District MSR Update —The MSR will evaluate PIDs current financial position
and service capabilities. NEW The administrative draft has been completed and a public review
draft is expected to be released soon.

Water Districts - Staff has been assisting Butte Water District with service issues related to
development proposals in the City of Gridley and its Sphere of Influence. The issues are related
to mitigations for open canals that represent significant health and safety issues, which is also a
LAFCo concern. There is also frustration with the City’s processing of entitlements/projects
related to early consultations with affected agencies, timely public hearing notices to affected
agencies and landowners, and other irregularities. The Commission has consistently directed its
Staff to assist our member agencies when appropriate and we will continue to monitor this issue
and assist however we can help so as to resolve these types of issues before a LAFCo application
is submitted.

County Service Area (CSA) Reorganization — At its June 13, 2023, meeting, the Board of
Supervisors was provided with an update on the status of the CSA program, administered by the
Butte County Public Works Department. The report indicated that many CSAs within the County
are severely underfunded and pursuing additional funding is difficult given the costly Prop 218
process. Ultimately, staff was given direction by the Board to coordinate with LAFCo staff to
potentially dissolve or consolidate underperforming or underutilized CSAs. Staff met with County
PW staff on September 27 to further discuss and will report out to the Commission of any
progress.

Water District Map Clean-up — Staff is working with the Butte Water District to reconcile old and
current maps of the District’s boundaries for the purpose of accurate record keeping and collection
of stand-by fees. This process entails researching mapping discrepancies using old maps and
annexation records. This effort will result in a final electronic (GIS) version of the District's maps,
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which will allow for better record keeping, collection of fees, and fairness amongst District
customers during drought-years.

CALAFCO:
e The 2023 CALAFCO Annual Conference was held in Monterrey October 17-20.

» Commissioner/Supervisor Connelly was re-elected to a new two year term as the CALAFCO
Northern Region Director representing counties. As Prior Past Chair of CALAFCO, he will
continue to serve on the CALAFCO Board Executive Committee.

» The Executive Officer and Deputy Executive Officer presented a session titled “Disaster
Recovery: Its Everyone’s Business” which focused on natural disaster planning and what role
LAFCo’s can play. It was very well received. The PowerPoint presentation is attached for
review (Attachment 3).

LEGISLATION: Commissioner Connelly, the Executive Officer and Legal Counsel were all
reappointed as voting members of the Legislative Committee. The Committee’s work will begin
shortly for the coming legislative session.

APPLICATION ACTIVITY:

APPLICATION ACTIVITY
Project Status As of November 17, 2023
Date Certificate LAFCO | Certificate SBE
File Applicant Project Name IApplication| of Hearing of Submittal Additional Comments
Received Filing Date Completion Date
11-06  |Butle County |CSA No. 114 - Expansion of Powers 02/02/11 N/A pending N/A N/A  |Incomplete - On Hold
18-09 |TWSD Clay Pit State Recreation Area Annexation On hold. Incomplete Application
19-12  |County CSA 158 - Mandville Park Subd. Annex 05/02/19 05/29/19 10/03/19 Approved w/ conditions - 218 Hearing
20-08  |Oroville Municipal Service Review Update (MSR) 05/20/20 N/A In progress
20-09 |LAFCO Oroville Region Sewer & Water MSR N/A N/A In progress
21-06  |Landowners |Tuscan Water District Formation 02/22/21 10/01/21 12/02/21 Approved - awaing election
22-10 | Gridley W Biggs-Gridley Rd Annexation No. 3 03/28/22 05/16/22 11/03/22 5/18/23 5/30/23 [Completed
23-02  |Chico El Monte Ave Annex. No. 1 08/16/22 09/08/22 11/03/22 Will Record 8-1-25
23-03  |Chico Chico Canyon Annex. No. 8 08/16/22 09/08/22 02/02/23 Election results in
23-05 |Chico W East Ave Annex. No 1 08/16/22 09/08/22 10/06/22 Will Record 8-1-24
23-09  [Paradise PID - MSR Update 2022 11/15/22 nla In progress
23-12 | Gridley MSR Update 2022 01/06/23 nla In progress
23-13  |Biggs W Rio Bonito Road Annex. No. 8 01/13/23 02/13/23 05/04/23 10/18/23 10/23/23 |Completed
23-15 |BWD BWG Water District Reorganization 05/25/23 06/26/23 08/03/23 9/8/23 9/11/23  [Completed

Attachments: 1. Biggs Annexation Plan 2023
2. Butte LAFCo Letter to City of Gridley — November 14, 2023
3. CALAFCO Conference Disaster Recovery Presentation
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Attachment 1
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Attachment 2

BUTTE LOCAL AGENCY FORMATION COMMISSION

1453 Downer Street, Suite C Oroville, California 95965-4950
(530)538-7784 Fax (530)538-2847 www.buttelafco.org

: )
7 [
£ L November 14, 2023

City of Gridley

Attn.: Planning Commissioners
685 Kentucky Street

Gridley, CA 95948

Re:  City of Gridley General Plan Amendment Proposal

The Butte Local Agency Formation Commission (LAFCo) received an email on November 9,
2023, notifying us of the City’'s intent to modify sections of the General Plan (GP) Land Use
Element pertaining to Agriculture Setbacks. This letter is meant to express a number of
concerns our agency has with the proposal, including procedural errors, CEQA determination,
and inconsistency with prior documents including the City of Gridley Sphere of Influence.

Consultation

LAFCo did not receive proper notice of the City's intent to amend the General Plan Land Use
Element. Government Code Section 65352 provides that prior to taking action to adopt or
amend a general plan, the local agency shall first allow for involvement of other public agencies,
including the Local Agency Formation Commission, via referral of the project for comment.
LAFCo staff was first made aware of the proposal via email on November 9, 2023, suggesting
that LAFCo staff could go view the proposed language and accompanying staff report for the
November 15, 2023 Planning Commission meeting on the City’s website. Further, Senate Bill 18
(Government Code Section 65352.3) provides that prior to the adoption of or any amendment of
a General Plan, a local government agency must notify the appropriate tribe of the opportunity
to conduct consultation. Consultation pursuant to the Government Code, means the meaningful
and timely process of seeking, discussing, and considering carefully the views of others. The
staff report does not indicate that any agency outreach was made to any affected entity,
including tribal consultation.

Notice

Government Code Section 65355 requires the City to conduct a noticed public hearing pursuant
to Government Code Sections 65090 and 56091 which requires either individual mailed notice
to affected parcel owners or publication in the newspaper. The Planning Commission Staff
Report indicates that notice was only available at City Hall and on the City website.

Environmental Review

LAFCo has concerns with the City’s determination that the project is exempt from environmental
review pursuant to CEQA Guidelines Section 15061 (b) (3) “Common Sense” exemption. No
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substantial analysis is provided as to how the project would not have a significant effect on the
environment with absolute certainty. The loss, conversion, or impact on agricultural lands is a
significant issue that must be adequately discussed in order for the legislative body to make an
informed decision, and for the public to fully understand the consequences of the action.

Inconsistencies with Previously Adopted Documents

The proposed amendments to the General Plan create inconsistencies with the City’s adopted
Sphere of Influence. In 2000, LAFCO approved an SOl amendment for the City of Gridley and
included conditions requiring a 300-foot agricultural setback/buffer for parcels abutting
agricultural lands along the unincorporated boundary. In 2010, the City’'s SOl was amended
again, but without the 300-foot buffer condition as the City had adopted General Plan language
requiring all new development adjacent to cultivated agricultural lands to provide buffers.
Amending General Plan language that was the basis for LAFCO’s decision not to include the
300-foot buffer condition is problematic and concerning.

It should be noted that the current City of Gridley General Plan language regarding agricultural
buffers provides for the width of the buffer to be determined and/or reduced on a case-by-case
basis based on the unique circumstances of the parcel(s). As such, the buffer for a proposed
development already has the potential to be reduced to 100-feet with the proper analysis and
discussion. In any event, the Butte County Board of Supervisors has been firm on the need for
a fixed 300-foot buffer without exception for new development and the Butte County Agricultural
Commissioner supports this.

The protection of agricultural lands is a fundamental legislative charge given to LAFCo by the
State Legislature. It is widely recognized that if the City of Gridley is to grow, the conversion of
land supporting agricultural uses is necessary. Over the years, careful consideration has been
given to local and county-wide policies to ensure that urban growth and agricultural uses can
coexist. The City's intent to modify this language without proper consultation is concerning and
cannot be supported by this agency.

Sincerely,

Shawnnon Costo

Shannon Costa
Deputy Executive Officer
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TODAY's PANELIST:

*Shannon Costa (Butte LAFCO; Moderator)
*Uma Hinman (Mendocino LAFCO)

*Joe Serrano (Santa Cruz LAFCO)

*Steve Lucas (Butte LAFCO)


































































LAFCO: How We Fit In

*Offered support and partnership

*2021 Letter reminding agencies of 56133 requirement

*2021 Participated in Countywide coordination meetings

*2022 Letter to SWRCB supporting voluntary consolidation of Ukiah Valley water agencies
*Brought to light the water hauling that occurs between coastal agencies on a regular basis
*Using water hauling data in development of MSR/SOI studies

*Prioritized water districts for next round of MSR/SOI studies


















Should LAFGO MSR’s extend heyond examining

population growth, finances, service capabhilities
and governance?

LAFCOs have the authority if desired, but how might LAFCOs handle it?

GCS 56430(a)(7): ‘Any other matter related to effective or
efficient service delivery, as required by commission policy.’




































0&A

*Shannon Costa (Butte LAFCO) - SCosta@buttecounty.net
*Uma Hinman (Mendocino LAFCO) - eo@mendolafco.org
*Steve Lucas (Butte LAFCO) - SLucas@buttecounty.net

*Joe Serrano (Santa Cruz LAFCO) - joe@santcruzlafco.org



